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I present this newsletter as an editorial. 

December is gone and with it, the year 2022. That year already in the past, 

there were events and happenings that affected us directly or indirectly: 

1) My mother-in-law, the mother of my wife Milagros, passed away. 

2) Our beloved brother Wilfredo Gamardo passed away. 

3) Several brothers in the faith survived Covid 19, including my wife 

and two of my children. 

First meeting of the last month of 2022.  
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4) And in a general sense, we were all strongly affected by prolonged 

"country situation" (political, economic and social crisis). 

5) In the economic aspect, in the last part of the year the situation 

beat us against the ground the loss of value of the bolivar 

(national currency), against the US currency (the dollar), when it 

was devalued above 73%.  With God's help we go through and 

continue through such a situation. 
The brotherhood and work of God. 

• We are so grateful to our Heavenly Father for strengthening our 

faith and keeping the entire church faithful to serve and worship. 

• The evangelistic work has borne fruit, leaving several new 

brothers in the faith, who are growing spiritually, active and 

participating in the activities of the church. 

Personally. 

• In my evangelistic work, I continue to contact a sectarian 

(evangelical) group in the rural area, north of Maturín, teaching 

them the pure gospel, with the purpose of obeying the faith, and 

establishing a peasant church. We appreciate your prayers for that 

purpose.  

• Building. In the plan to build up the brethren, this servant 

continues to work with Bible studies printed with questionnaires. 

• So far it is bulletin. First of all, I want to express my New Year's 

greeting with my deep wishes that this new year will be very 

blessed for all, that they will have much health and prosperity.  

• This server wants to thank you for your accompaniment and 

participation, your prayers and communication with me, all this 

past year in the work of God, in this part of the earth. God 

permitting, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, that the 

Lord protects and blesses us all.  

In the love of Christ, Anthony and family 


